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From:  Commandant of the Marine Corps 
To:    Distribution List 
 
Subj:  PERSONNEL RECOVERY AND REINTEGRATION 
 
Ref:    
       (a) DOD Directive 3002.01 “Personnel Recovery in the Department 
           of Defense,” Apr 16, 2009, w/Change 1 Apr 4, 2013  
       (b) National Security Presidential Directive-12, Annex 1 “United  

     States Policy on Personnel Recovery and the Prevention of 
     U.S. Hostage-Taking and Other Isolating Events” Dec 4, 2008 

       (c) DoD Instruction 3002.03, “DoD Personnel Recovery- 
           Reintegration of Recovered Personnel,” Jul 15,2013 
       (d) DoD Instruction 1300.21, “Code of Conduct (CoC) Training and  
           Education,” Jan 8, 2001 
       (e) DoD Instruction 1300.23, “Isolated Personnel Training for  
           DoD Civilians and Contractors,” Aug 20, 2003 
       (f) CJCSI 3270.01A (S) 
       (g) Title 10, USC 
       (h) JP 3-50, “Joint Doctrine for Personnel Recovery,” Dec 20,  
           2011 
       (i) SECNAV M-5210.1 
 
1.  Purpose 
 
    a.  To issue interim policy and procedural guidance on Personnel 
Recovery (PR) and Reintegration.  Joint requirements regarding the 
development of policy and procedures related to PR, reintegration, and 
the establishment of related-training programs are contained in 
references (a) through (hi).    
 
    b.  This Bulletin directs commanders to develop policies and 
procedures in concert with applicable combatant command regulations, 
this Bulletin, and all applicable references for PR and reintegration 
in support of Marines and other personnel authorized to accompany the 
force.  
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           (b) The combatant commander has primary authority and 
responsibility for personnel recovery in support of U.S. Forces within 
the area of responsibility (AOR) per reference (a).  Reference (a) also 
specifically requires combatant commanders to establish a JPRC, or its 
equivalent, to coordinate and integrate PR planning and operations 
capabilities within the AOR.  The combatant commander may task a 
component commander to designate the component PR Coordination Center 
(PRCC) as the JPRC.   
 
                1.  The PRCC (also called the Rescue Coordination Team 
(RCT) by the U.S. Navy) is the primary component search and rescue 
facility for coordinating and controlling search and rescue and/or 
combat search and rescue operations.  Personnel of a single service or 
component normally operate this facility unilaterally.  The Tactical 
Air Command Center (TACC), when established, normally assumes the 
duties as the Marine Corps’ PRCC. 
 
                2.  The service/component PRCC must have the means to 
conduct planning, coordinate with the JPRC and other service/component 
rescue centers, and execute and control personnel recovery operations 
per combatant command plans and procedures. 
 
            (c) Upon successfully recovering an individual, the 
recovering force will immediately treat any life-threatening injuries 
and coordinate with the JPRC to deliver the individual into the planned 
reintegration process as soon as possible. 
 
        (3) Reintegration 
 
            (a) Returnees should be transported to an evaluation site 
or “safe area” as soon as possible.  The following should be 
accomplished at safe area: 
 
                1.  Returnee will be met by a unit command 
representative and receive necessary medical treatment.  Ideally a SERE 
psychologist working in concert with a JPRA SME will be immediately 
available to conduct a screening.  A psychological assessment will be 
used to determine the pace and duration of reintegration. 
 
                2.  Once medically cleared, intelligence personnel will 
obtain critical, time-sensitive, operational information from returnee 
before they continue reintegration. 
 
            (b) Each returnee’s situation will be different and the 
reintegration process will vary depending on the individual’s 
circumstance.   
 
                1.  If the returnee was psychologically or physically 
injured, reintegration will accommodate the appropriate level and 
duration of treatment/rehabilitation.  The Reintegration Team Chief 
will work closely with appropriate medical authorities to determine the 
schedule used to reintegrate individuals.  Attempts to debrief the 
returnee to gain information may be inappropriate and may be suspended 
until the returnee is able to participate in debriefing. 




